Shutford Parish Annual Parish Meeting
Tuesday 10th May 2023 at 7.00pm by video conference.

The meeting commenced at 7.00pm

Present: Cllrs Helen Nixseaman, Ashley Taylor, Stephen Barnes, Chris Hall, Paul Huewen, George Reynolds and David Best, Parish Clerk. Also present were 3 members of the public.
Apologies for absence: Cllr, Lynne Parsons
	23/001/APM
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th May 2022 were a correct record and signed (unanimous). 


	23/002/APM
	Chairman’s Report:
In the last financial year we continued to deal with usual parish matters, including:

· Collecting allotment rent, and paying Broughton Estates

· Arranging grass and verge cutting

· Ensuring dog poo bins, recycling bins etc were emptied (not always as much as we would like)

· Playground safety inspection

· Tree work on the Dairyground and on footpath from Ivy Lane to Thistle Hill

· Reporting potholes where necessary

· Dealing with correspondence 

· Reviewing planning applications

We managed our finances effectively and ended the financial year with healthy, but not excessive reserves. This has allowed us to keep the parish precept unchanged for this year.

The village took part in the annual litter pick and many villagers continue to help keep the village tidy and the planters looking lovely, so thanks to everyone involved.

We celebrated the Queen’s Jubilee last summer and organised a successful event on Jesters Hill, with Tadmarton and Swacliffe. The Sancroft-Bakers very generously allowed us to use their land and barn, and provided hospitality for the event.

The Queen sadly died in the Autumn and we have recently installed a bench by the Tyte pond to mark her reign.

The village is currently without a pub, following the death of Richard Doxford. We all recognise that this is an important village asset and will be monitoring developments.

In the next year we will continue to assess the benefits of introducing 20mph speed limits.

All of us on the PC do our best to listen to views of villagers (from rats to dogs and potholes) and respond where we can. My thanks to all of my fellow councillors, and in particular the Clerk.


	2/003/APM

	Open Forum for Parishioners: 
Thanks to Parish Council - A member of the public thanked the Parish Council for all their work.



There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7:16pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


